Colorado Springs Coin Club

The Colorado Springs Coin Club meets the fourth Tuesday of each month at 7:00 P.M. at the Colorado Springs Police Department, Gold Hill Division (South West) Community Room

955 West Moreno Avenue

Guests are welcome at all our regular meetings.

February Regular Meeting - February 24

Agenda

- I. Introduction of guests and new members
- II. Secretary's Report
- III. Treasurer's Report
- IV. Collector's Corner
- V. Old Business
- VI. New Business
- VII. Intermission Break enjoy the coffee and doughnuts
- VIII. Monthly Program: White Elephant Auction
- IX. Door and Membership Drawings
- X. Adjournment please help replace the tables and chairs

January Meeting

Thirty-seven members and four guests, (Crystal R., Jamie H., Dawn S., wife of Burns S. and Ray T.) were present at our Tuesday evening meeting.

The secretary's report as published in the January newsletter was presented and accepted.

The treasurer's report was given by our treasurer, Barbara T. and accepted.

January Business

George M. read from an activity sheet explaining Community Room rules of our new meeting place. All members expressed acceptance of the facility.

A Secretary's Bill for October, November, and December was presented and motioned to be paid. George also collected 2015 club dues at the meeting and presented Coin Show Volunteer sign-up sheets that will be displayed at future meetings.

Our president, Mike W., unable to attend this meeting, asked for an approximate count of those members interested in purchasing 2016 Red Books at his "cost" price. There were approximately fifteen or twenty attending members interested with the purchase.

Our club's vice president, Steve D'Ippolito will be running for Governor this 2015 ANA election. A vote was taken for a Coin Club nomination to approve him. He also submitted a nomination form for individual club member's signatures at our meeting.

Our treasurer, Barbara T. read a note about our Coin Show organizing committee meeting discussion which was about allowing CSNS/CSCC "non-full-time dealers" an opportunity to purchase "discounted" tables and license and tax information at our June Coin Show.

Also Barbara T. presented Summer Symposium sign-up sheets for members that may be interested in participating with programs at the Symposium.

A club donation to the Gentiva Hospice of Colorado Springs was made in the name of long time member, Glenn Peterson who passed away on December 15th, 2014.

Our club has become an ANA Patron by making a donation to the Portland National Money Show Convention to be held March 5th thru 7th.

Jamie H. applied and was accepted into Club membership.

2015 White Elephant Auction

Our annual White Elephant Auction is a fun event for the club to raise funds for the club treasury to keep up with the ever increasing costs to run the club. Members are asked to donate numismatic items for the auction and/or help by bidding on the items donated. Because of the WEA there will not be a regular auction.

January Collectors Corner

Members Jerry F., Dan U. and Cliff S. displayed numismatic material.

January Door Prize Winners

Members winning prizes were Paul H., Burns S., Lynn M., Cary R., and Crystal R.

January Volunteer Prizes

Our show volunteer's workers winning prizes were Jerry F. and Paul H.

January Membership Prize

Our membership prize winner was Gary B.

January Regular Auction

Fourteen lots were auctioned with twelve selling.

January Program

ANA's Rob Kelley gave a presentation on "Photographing Coins". Rob told of and showed a slide presentation of coins and photography products for tabletop photography with the use of smartphones or tablets. He demonstrated different base sizes, lens exposure settings, lighting options, reflectors, backgrounds and other accessories for the elimination of harsh shadows so important with coin photography.

February Auction

If you do participate in the auction by buying or selling items, please keep a record of your item and prices, either bought and/or sold.

2015 Dues

Coin Club dues will continue to be accepted at our February meeting.

Weather Conditions

Regarding questionable weather conditions for our regular meeting dates, please use good judgment if you are not notified of a cancellation during bad weather. I would try to notify all regular members by E-mail or telephone ahead of time, but if in doubt, my numbers in the book. We don't want anyone risking their life to attend a club meeting.

ANA's Web Space Page

Our website can be viewed at (cscc.anaclubs.org) or (csns.anaclubs.org). We do need members help with this website and ask for any ideas for adding information, articles, and art work to the site. Our monthly newsletters and all club information can also be viewed on the website.

George Mountford, Secretary